
School Fete Day 2019

 Term 1   Week 10   2019

 THE SCRIBBLY GUM
Principal’s Report

Thank you to our wonderful community who 
worked so hard to ensure the Fete was a suc-
cess. Laurette, our Fete convenor did a great 
job and I don’t think the visitors even worried 
that there were no rides this year due to the 
high winds! It was a cold day at the start but 
everyone enjoyed themselves. There were 
many lovely comments about the fete and our 
beautiful grounds. It was a huge effort and we 
appreciate everything our parents do.
Thank you to all of the parents who helped or 
ran a stall on Saturday, there were many great 
things to eat and buy. The FETE is the reason 
that we are a FEE FREE school. The P&C work to 
ensure that they raise enough funds to keep us 
Fee Free which is of great benefit to all parents. 
The students here are lucky as the P&C ensure 
that we don’t have fees and that the school 
provides all the pencils, pens (if needed) and 
exercise books for your child.

Our school numbers are now 149 and with a 
new enrolment coming next term we will hit 
150! We are looking forward to second term 
now that the Fete is behind us as it is our report-
ing term.

Term 2: Don’t forget school begins next term on 
Monday the 29th April. The last day of this term 
(Friday 12th April) is a Pupil Free Day!

There is an overflowing lost property box in the 
foyer. Check this if your child is missing a jumper 
or hat. Remember to label everything!!

ENJOY THE EASTER HOLIDAYS!

Toni
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 THE GIFT OF MUSIC 
On Friday 22nd March, a special assembly was held where 
our school was presented with several musical instruments and 
an iPad along with boxes of Lego. These wonderful donations 
were made through ‘Gift of Music’ which is a Rural Aid Initia-
tive. ‘Gift of Music’ collects and distributes new and pre-loved 
musical instruments to rural and remote school music programs 
in need and our school was extremely grateful to accept this 
generous donation. We look forward to being able to give 
more students the opportunity to learn a musical instrument. 
Thank you to Wayne and Robyn from ‘Gift of Music’ and Matt 
from Young Regional School of Music for attending our special 
assembly and presenting us with these gifts.

Empower ing our  s tudents  to  reach thei r  fu l l  potent ia l
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ANZAC DAY
ANZAC DAY falls in the school holidays again this year. As we do 
each year, our staff and students will be marching from in front of 
the Police Station around to the Centotaph for the ANZAC DAY Ser-
vice. A note will come home next week with information for those 
families wishing to be involved. 

ICAS
Each year our students are given the opportunity to sit ICAS (Inde-
pendant Competitions and Assessments for Schools) tests. These 
tests will be held in Term 3 this year and more information will come 
home next term. 

HARMONY DAY
Our students and staff participated in Harmony Day activities on 
Thursday, 21st March. As a part of the celebration, everyone was 
invited to wear orange clothing or National Dress. Harmony Day is 
about inclusiveness, respect and belonging for all Australians re-
gardless of cultural background. 

THE BIG VEGIE CRUNCH
Today our school paticipated in ‘The Big Vegie Crunch’. Year 
6 and Miss T prepared some tasty vegetable snacks for the 
whole school to enjoy which were kindly donated by Wool-
worths, Temora, and organised by our canteen co-ordinator 
Brooke Wilesmith. More vegetable snacks will be available to-
morrow in the canteen instead of the usual ‘treat of the week’. 

CALENDAR
WEEK 10

Fri 5th April CDPSSA Netball Trials

Fri 5th April Assembly (Year 5) 12:35pm 
School Hall

WEEK 11

Wed 10th April SRC Sausage Sizzle and 
spider day

Thur 11th April Debating Workshop - 
Wagga 

Fri 12th April STAFF DEVELPOMENT DAY - 
NO SCHOOL

Fri 12th April Stephen Bleyer Cup - 
School’s Rugby Challenge

UPCOMING EVENTS

Thur 25th April ANZAC DAY

Mon 29th April STUDENTS RETURN TO 
SCHOOL

C O M M U N I T Y
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STUDENT OF THE FORTNIGHT

HONOUR AWARDS 22.3.19

Cooper Fernance-Kinder

Cooper has an excellent gen-
eral knowledge and is curi-
ous about the world and how 
things work. 
He is always making the class-
room a happy place to be, 
with his great sense of homour. 
Cooper shows care towards 
his peers and is a pleasure to 
teach.

Well done Cooper!!

Ava Baldry - 1			   Ben Robinson - 1

Beau Fernance - 1		  Braydon Spies - 1

Carlyn McCoullough - 1		 Flynn Thorp - 1	

Amarlie McKenzie - 1		  Colby Thorp - 1

Adelin Wood - 1

Mackenzie Breust - 2		  Florian Toppich - 2

Isabelle Jones - 2		  Monique Weckert - 2

Bella Thorp - 2		

Hudson Breust - 3		  Corey Robinson - 3

Jasmine Moncrieff - 3

SCHOOL FETE
What a wonderful day we had at our School Fete last 
Saturday! The weather was not overly kind but everyone 
enjoyed themselves regardless. A massive ‘Thank You’ 
must go to our organisers for the wonderful job they do 
to ensure the fete is as successful as it is each year. This is 
a massive job and we appreciate all the hard work that 
goes on behind the scenes to make it happen. Thank 
you also to the parents and staff that work on the day 
to ensure the smooth running of the event, it is wonder-
ful to see everyone working together for the benefit of 
our children and the school. Lastly but most importantly,  
‘thank you’ to the visitors and community members who 
attended on the day or contributed to the fete in any 
way, without your support we could not continue to be 
a ‘fee free’ school and give the students as much as we 
do! 

CANTEEN NEWS
This Friday 5th April, canteen will be having a special for 
lunchtime only. Sausage in a bread roll with tomato or 
bbq sauce(please specify) will be $2 each.
Normal menu is still available.

SPORT NEWS- RUGBY LEAGUE TRIALS
Thirteen boys from Years 5/6 trialled today for selec-
tion in the CDPSSA team for Rugby League. Miss Evans 
reported that they all played really well and behaved 
amazingly!! We are eagerly awaiting the organisers to 
contact the school to find out if any of the boys pro-
gress to the next level.

Thank you to the parents for supporting their children 
and allowing them the opportunity to trial. 

We will keep you updated when more information ar-
rives on any selections.
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PRINCIPAL AWARDS 22.3.19

Hudson Breust - 1st Principal Award

Carlyn McCoullough - 1st Principal Award



C l a s s  N e w s

A  Q U A L I T Y  S C H O O L  I N  A  G R E A T  E N V I R O N M E N T          

We love learning in Kindergarten


